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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It feels a little late to wish you all a happy new year as we are hurtling towards the end of January already!  
I hope that the children have all enjoyed being back at school; we have had a 
wonderful start to the Spring term.  
 
Collective Worship: 
This half term, we are focusing on the value ‘hope’. So far, we have explored the story of 

Noah and when everything seemed hopeless, in darkness and destruction, God used Noah to 

bring new hope to the world. We have also been inspired by the work of Martin Luther King 

who was fuelled by his dream and hope for a better and fairer future. Do take a look 

at the Hope Home School Values at the end of this newsletter for reflections and 

activities of things to do at home.   

 
Hope-Anuary: Have you seen the checklist? 
You’ve heard of Veganuary, how about Hope-anuary? Last half term, we established a hope committee in Y6 and 
after exploring things that felt hopeless in the world, we developed a checklist of things that we could all do to bring 
more hope to ourselves and to others. ‘Hope-anuary’ was born! Please do encourage your child to engage with the 
checklist which can be found on Google Classroom Y1-6 and via email for YR.   
 
Surveys: 

To help us with our evaluations and future plans, we will be taking feedback in the form of 

surveys which will go out to children, staff and of course from parents and carers. Please 

look out for a parent/carer survey in the form of a text message containing a link.  

 
Y5 Djembe Drumming: 

Y5 have been learning how to play djembe in their weekly music lesson, courtesy of expert music 

teaching from Barnet Education Arts Trust. Y5 parents and carers will be invited to an exclusive 

performance once the children have mastered the art! It’s already sounding AMAZING after just a few 

lessons!  

 
Curriculum letters: 

Please do take time to read the curriculum letters that have been sent by email. They are also on our 

website. They give you an overview of every subject that your child is learning about this half term.  

 

Reminder: School starts at 8.55am. Children must be in class for registration by that 

time, or they will be marked as ‘late’. Children can arrive any time from 8.45am. It’s 

really important that children are on time every day, as it sets them up for a positive day of learning.  

http://www.stmarysen4.barnet.lgfl.net/
https://stmarysen4-barnet.co.uk/curriculum/teaching-learning/curriculum-letters-2/curriculum-letters/


 

Taking your child around the world: 

Not quite literally… but we will be using an award winning 

resource called ‘Lyfta’ which enables us to ‘visit’ people 

around the world to learn more about what life is like in their 

communities.  

 Our aspiration is for children to develop informed 
views about the world that aren’t filtered through 
news or social media, and we want to use this 
opportunity to shatter any stereotypes.  

 Lyfta allows the children to experience what life might 
be live for people thousands of miles away. For example, to be at the top of a live volcano and see 
and hear what it might be like, or to stand on a cliff in Guatemala and look at the impact that flooding 
has had on the local community. The world is about places, but it’s also about people. Click here if 
you want to find out more.    

 

Local ju-jitsu club: 

Might your child be interested in learning a martial art form? To find out more about this Brazilian Ju-Jitsu 

club that is held in New Barnet, get in touch here. Let the club know that you saw the information in our 

newsletter, to qualify for a reduced fee. The school will also receive a small donation every time a St. Mary’s 

pupil joins the club, so it’s win-win!  

Voluntary Governor Contribution:  

As you will be aware, St. Mary’s is a Voluntary Aided school which means it’s part funded by Barnet Local 

Authority, St. Albans Diocese and the school’s Governing Body. The school sometimes receives grants to 

fund improvement projects to the school but, for each one, the Governors are required to make a 

contribution of 10% of the costs. Your contributions towards the school funds helps the Governors to meet 

their obligations and ensure the school continues to provide the best possible environment for the children. 

In recent years, your support has funded several major projects to improve the school, including: 

 Replacement of the pitched roof 

 A new flat roof above the infant corridor and office spaces   

 Fire escape to first floor classrooms 
 

Before Christmas, we submitted a bit for a grant to replace the flat roof above the hall and junior side of the 

building – that will be very costly to replace.  

Your contributions will also be going towards the cost of an updated security system that will be installed in 

April.  

We really appreciate every penny that comes into school via parental donations. Contributions can be made 

via www.schoolmoney.co.uk and you’ll find this voluntary payment in the same place as payments for trips 

and dinners. Thank you.  

 

Dates for your diaries: 

 Non-uniform day and Y5 cake/fruit sale: Friday 26th January: FOSM will provide more details soon 

 Growing Against Violence workshops for Y5 and Y6 and parent workshop at 2.30pm on 31st January 

 Y6 SATs meeting at 6pm on 31st January  
 

From all of us at St Mary’s School, stay safe, stay well and our love and prayers are with you as always. 

Maria Constantinou 

Headteacher  

 

 

 

https://www.lyfta.com/
https://www.sansone.co.uk/
http://www.schoolmoney.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

From Mrs Constantinou and the St. Mary’s staff team  


